Dear Doctor:

This confirms (student name), a fourth-year medical student, will be at your site (rotation dates), for the Fourth-year Primary Care Elective course, PCMED741/746.  On behalf of the College of Medicine and the course co-directors, I want to express how extremely grateful we are that you are providing an educational experience for this student.

We have enclosed the following information for you:

1.
COURSE INTRODUCTION
This provides you with an overview of the course and the goals that were specifically developed for this experience.    Students are expected to participate in a full-time experience to meet the course goals.  We would like for them to observe all aspects of the practice and to participate, as you see appropriate.  This is to be a meaningful experience for the students and the required course assignment allows them to reflect on that experience.

2.
STUDENT PROFILE   
This profile will give you information about the student before she/he arrives at your practice.  It provides details about his/her background, experience, and special interests.  The student's telephone number and address are included on the profile in case you wish to make contact before the rotation begins.

3.
STUDENT'S COURSE PROPOSAL 
Each student is required to submit a proposal for his/her selective, which he/she has reviewed with a course director.  We are sending a copy of this proposal to you, because it will help you gain insight into the student's own reasons for selecting your site for this primary care experience, and identifies the goals which the student has set to achieve.  You will be able to use this information when you collaborate with the student to develop the plan to reach these goals.  

4.
EVALUATION FORM
Please schedule an exit interview with the student at the end of the rotation.  This is an opportunity to review the final evaluation with the student.  FAX (717-531-4353) or mail the completed evaluation to us at the end of the rotation.  (If you would like to send the evaluation with the student, please seal the envelope, and sign over the seal.)
Ann Viozzi

Course Coordinator

Penn State University, College of Medicine

Center for Primary Care, Mail Code H154

P.O. Box 850

Hershey, PA  17033
We cannot submit the final grade to the Office of Student Affairs until we have this in our possession.  Please keep a copy for your records.    
This evaluation is your judgment of the student's overall performance for the month (rotation). Your assessment will count for seventy (70) percent in the calculation of the final grade for the course.  We need your written comments on specific skills, knowledge or attitudes that you observed in the student.  These are very helpful when we assess the student's specific areas of strength and weakness.  

5.
REQUEST FOR ABSENCE / TIME ABSENT DURING THE ROTATION

Students are directed to place all requests for absence during the elective in writing and submit them to the Center for Primary Care for final approval.   The written request includes: (1) requested dates of absence; and, (2) reason for the request.   If a request for absence is approved, you will be contacted by us with the approved days off.

Any time off by the student during the rotation for illness should be reported to the course coordinator in the Center for Primary Care, 717-531-4072.

With few exceptions, students who miss more that two days during the rotation will be directed to make up the additional days.

Your participation in this program makes it possible to provide students with the positive experiences and exposures that are needed to adequately prepare them for careers in medicine.   Again, we appreciate your support and participation.  

If you have any questions or concerns about the program or if you want to speak with one of the course co-directors, please contact Ann Viozzi at the following:


Phone

(717) 531-4072
Email:  aviozzi@psu.edu

Fax

(717) 531-4353

Sincerely,

John H. George, Ph.D.


Ann Viozzi




Associate Project Director


Course Coordinator




Center for Primary Care


Center for Primary Care
